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TERM ONE 2019 
Thursday 14th February 
Years 1-2 Information Night 5:30pm 
Years 5-6 Information Night 6:15pm 
 

Friday 15th February 
SDSSA Summer Sport – Jells Park 
 

Monday 18th February 
Parent Helpers Course 2pm 
Assembly 2:45pm 
 

Wednesday 20th February 
Prep children do not attend 
Parent Committee Meeting 4:45pm 
School Council 7pm 
 

Thursday 21st February 
Year P – 2 Info Exchange Night 3:45pm–7pm 
Year 3 – 6 Info Exchange Night 2:30pm–7pm 
 

Wednesday 27th February 
Prep children do not attend 
 

Thursday 28th February 
Think U Know Session 6:30pm 
 

Monday 4th March 
Preps start FULL TIME 
Assembly 2:45pm 
 

Friday 8th March 
Teddy Bears Picnic 2pm 
 

Monday 11th March 
LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Thursday 14th March 
Twilight Sports 5:30 – 7pm 
 

Wednesday 20th March 
School Council 7pm 
 

Friday 22nd March 
SDSSA Athletics Carnival Year 5/6 
 

Monday 25th March 
Dental Van – ALL WEEK 
 

Friday 5th April  
Last Day TERM ONE 
 

Thursday 25th April 
ANZAC DAY – Public Holiday 
 

 Refer to the website for Notices    
http://mountwaverleyheightsps.vic.edu.

au/parent-information/ 
 

  

 

 

 

LIBRARY READY – NOTHING BEATS A BOOK! 
 

  
  

   
 
Our library is open and ready for business! It looks fantastic! Jane has done a 
wonderful job setting up our new library. I know the teaching staff and students 
have missed having a library to access and will revel in its return.  
  
NARA VISITS 
Over the past four weeks students in Year 4 have been participating in a 
community writing project where they have been working with preschool 
students at Nara. Not only are we building our relationship with our closest 
kinder, but our Year 4 students have loved being a buddy to the preschool 
children, as they work on co-writing a story together.  
 
In celebrating their achievements, we will be hosting a writing showcase on 
Thursday September 13 from 5-5.45pm . We hope that all our Year 4 children 
and their families can attend, so that we can showcase their published stories to 
both communities.   
  
 
 
 

 

 

INFORMATION NIGHTS 
Just a reminder that the following information nights will be held tonight... 

 Year 1/2   Thursday Feb 14 from 5.30-6.15pm 
 Year 5/6  Thursday Feb 14 from 6.15-7.00pm 

 
INTERVIEWS 
This year’s ‘Information Exchange’ meetings for parents will be held on Thursday 
21 February. The purpose of this exchange is to enhance partnerships between 
home and school. The sharing of relevant background information such as a 
child’s academic strengths, their social and emotional competencies, their family 
circumstances or medical/health information, can be invaluable to a teacher 
catering for a child in their care. 
 
We ask that parents fill in the questionnaire which was sent home earlier this 
week and bring it with them to the Information Exchange Night, as a starter 
for discussion. You will need to have Sentral set up on a device to book an 
interview time. If you are having trouble, please see Carolyn or Louise for 
assistance with Sentral. 

 

BOOKINGS OPEN - TUESDAY 12 FEB @ 9AM 

BOOKINGS CLOSE - WEDNESDAY 20 FEB @ 4PM 
 

ICT 
As per our ICT policy and ICT User Agreement, families will need to have attended 
two ICT sessions prior to their child taking home a chromebook in Year 5/6. If 
you attended our Industry partnership launch in 2018 this counts towards one 
session. Our Year 5/6 Information Night and the Think You Know presentation 
will also count. We want our families to be well informed and knowledgeable 
about ways to keep our students safe online and up to date with our school’s 
direction and industry partnership. Chromebooks will be sent home with our year 
5/6 students from March 4 onwards.   
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Nomination forms for School Council must be handed in today by 4pm. 

 
WE NEED YOUR HELP 
Thank you to the couple of dads who have volunteered to help get rid of some 
old furniture. We are after at least one more mum/dad to help out. Once we 
have a team, I will organise a skip at a time that suits our volunteers.  
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THINK YOU KNOW 
Our school will be hosting a ThinkUKnow  
presentation on Thursday Feb 28 (6.30-8.00pm)  
and all parents and carers are encouraged to attend. 
 
ThinkUKnow Australia is a cyber safety education  
program that educates parents, carers and teachers  
on how people are using technology, the challenges  
they may face online, and how to help them overcome  
these in a safe and ethical way. 
 
ThinkUKnow Australia is a partnership between the Australian Federal Police, Microsoft Australia, Datacom and the 
Commonwealth Bank. The program is delivered in collaboration with policing partners New South Wales Police Force, 
Northern Territory Police, Queensland Police, South Australia Police, Tasmania Police, Western Australia Police, as well 
as Neighbourhood Watch Australasia. 
 
The presentation will be delivered by a local law enforcement member and an industry volunteer. The presentation 
covers issues relating to children and young peoples’ privacy and security online, their relationships with other users 
and their online reputation. It provides insight into the devices young people are using, as well as the popular websites, 
apps and social networking sites they’re accessing. 
 
This is a fantastic opportunity for you to learn more about young people and the online environment, and how you can 
help them to be safe and responsible users of technology. 
 
For more information, you can visit www.thinkuknow.org.au  
 
WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK (WWC) 
As part of government regulations all volunteers (including parent helpers) must have a valid ‘Working with Children 
Check’. If you plan on helping out at a school event, reading with students in class or helping on an excursion, then you 
are required to have a WWC. 
  
The WWC Check is a minimum checking standard set by the Working with Children Act 2005 for those who work with 
children, either on a paid or voluntary basis. To be a volunteer at a school a Working with Children Card provided by the 
Department of Justice is required. This card is: 

·          - valid for 5 years 
·          - transferable between volunteer organisations 
·         -  free of charge for volunteers, but cannot be used for paid employment. 

  
Information on how to apply can be found at http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/. Once attained, please provide 
a copy to the school so that you can be added to our register. 
 

      We need your old phones and chargers! 
If you have recently upgraded your phone and no longer need your old one, we would love to reuse it as part of our 
technology upgrade. Donated phones (smart phones) will be used in VR devices and run off our school's network. If you 
are able to help out, please drop them in at the office. Thank you 
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HOMEWORK 
Over the coming weeks, homework will be sent home in each grade level.  Homework, including diaries (Years 3-6) are 
sent to and from school each day in the student satchels provided.  The aim of homework is to revisit concepts taught in 
class, to practise basic skills in literacy and numeracy, and develop independent study habits.  Reading at home, for 
example, is about practising ‘easy’ reading.  It is about practising fluency, expression and pace, so that the skill of reading 
gradually becomes automatic.  Studies have shown that if you read at any pace under 60 words per minute – struggling 
through each sentence, word by word - understanding what you read becomes almost impossible. Developing a suitable 
reading pace is necessary and can be enhanced through intensive, deliberate practice.  Each year level will provide more 
detail of the homework requirements via the Level Information Nights and term newsletter. The guide below outlines DET 
and school requirements. 
  

Prep – Yr 4 ·      will mainly consist of daily reading to, with and by parents/carer or older siblings 
·      enables the extension of class work by practising skills or gathering of extra information or materials 

(Spelling Words) + (Maths Task: Yr 1-4 only) 
·      will generally not exceed 30 mins per day or set on weekends or during vacations. 

Yr 5-6 ·     should include daily reading to parents/carer (if under Reading Level 30) or daily independent reading 
(above Reading Level 30). 

·      may extend class work, projects and assignments, essays and research (Spelling Words) + (Maths Task) + 
(Other)  Will replace another set homework task for the week, which may require your child to carry out 
research, learn poetry, continue with their Inquiry Project etc) will generally range from: 30 to 45 
minutes a day at Year 5/6 

 
Let’s celebrate… 

 Chinese New Year – The Year of the Pig – Pigs have  
a beautiful personality and blessed with good fortune 
in life. Wishing everyone a happy Chinese New Year! 

 Attendance at our first two Info nights. Thank you for  
supporting these events and we hope you walked away  
with an understanding of learning expectations relevant  
to your child’s level. 

 
 
Until next week, 
 

Sharon 

Sharon Reiss-Stone 
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SCHOOL FEES AND LEVIES 
Council have decided that school fees and levies will remain the same for 2019 except for Essential Education Items. This 
levy has been increased to cover additional IT resources whilst also saving money to replace the chromebooks in 3-4 
years time.  School fees were sent home last week.  Please note that payments can be made now or upon picking up 
your child’s book box on Wednesday 30 January, 2019. If you would like to pay using the ‘Levy Payment Plan’, please 
return this slip to the office by Monday 11 December. 
 
GRADE PLACEMENTS 
Teachers have commenced the enormously complex task of grade placement for next year. A great deal of thought is 
invested in this process with such issues as academic ability, gender balance, social mix, maturation levels and 
complementary personalities all receiving attention and consideration. 
 
EARLY DISMISSAL 
Just a reminder that school will finish at 1.30pm on Friday 21 December. A special farewell assembly (to our Year 6 
graduates) will take place from 1pm. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
I have recently noticed a range of interesting uniform options worn by students of late. Please note that if you need to 
layer (from someone who is always cold - I completely understand) please ensure that leggings and long sleeve 
undergarments are navy in color. We have recently placed a very large uniform order to ensure that stock is available. 
Items can be purchased at anytime by completing the uniform list and paying up at the office or by coming along the 
Uniform Shop which is open first thing on a Monday morning.  
 
Let’s celebrate... 

 Our wonderful parents Bec Rangas, Nicole Witcombe and Georgette Psaila who assisted with uniform sales on 
Friday during our Prep Orientation morning. Thank you  

 Adam Graham and Brett Arthur who provided the muscle to move some furniture out of the containers 
yesterday.  

 
 
 
 

Until next week, 

Sharon  
Sharon Reiss-Stone 

 

Classroom Helpers 

Just a reminder that the classroom helpers program is this Monday before assembly at 2pm in the library. If you 
would like to volunteer in the classroom, at an excursion, swimming or sport this induction is a must. If you are 
interested in assisting in the classroom under the guidance of the classroom teacher or helping at school events 
this induction program will help you: 
· Develop an increased understanding of the development of literacy skills. 
· Understand how to act as role models for students in classrooms. 
· Develop an understanding of other requirements such as Child Safe and Working With Children’s Check. 
 To volunteer at a school you need to have a Working with Childrens Check and a signed copy of our Child Safe 
Code of Conduct.  
 
Sentral (Parent Portal and App) 

This week we launched the online bookings for information exchange night on Sentral. Many families were able 
to log on and book but there is a small percentage of families who, for an unknown reason at this stage are still 
having trouble. We apologise for this inconvenience and as we understand there is a Sentral problem (also 
iphone users have been affected) and it has affected the app. To book for the info exchange night please log on 
to the parent portal via your computer (not ipad). Via the portal on your computer you will be able to book 
your time for the info exchange.  
 
Log onto your portal via a computer: 
 https://sentral.mountwaverleyheightsps.vic.edu.au 

   
On the left hand side you will see your child's  
name and further down the interviews tab.  
Click on the interviews tab and select time slots.  
This will allow you to book your time. Select save  
and an email will be sent to you confirming your time.    
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thanks 
 

Carolyn 

Carolyn Datson 
Assistant Principal 
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Toyota Dream Car Competition 
Every child in Years 1-6 is designing an entry for this year’s competition during Visual Arts classes. A parent permission 
form has been sent home and needs to be returned before next Wednesday February 20th. Thank you to those families 
who have already completed and returned theirs. We are unable to submit the children’s entries without a permission 
form so please ask for a replacement copy if needed.  
 
Genesis Music lessons 
Instrumental music lessons will be commencing tomorrow (Friday) for all of the students who have completed their 
enrollment with Genesis Music. Lessons will be held in the old Art Portable. If you are still interested in learning an 
instrument, please contact Genesis Music directly.  
 
Drama Club 
Drama Club will be running again this year on Mondays. Celia Kemp will be taking the sessions and is offering a free 
introductory session to interested students next Monday 18th Feb at lunchtime in the old Art Portable. If your child 
would like to come along and try it out tell them to come along at lunchtime on Monday. More information about 
Drama Club can be found at the end of the newsletter.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MWHPS Drama Club 

                          
 

Enrolments are now open! 
 

Drama Club runs straight after school every Monday from 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm. 
 

 Classes are open to students from Year 1 to Year 6.  
 

We will focus on: 
 

* Public Speaking* Body Language  * Theatre Dance  * Improvisation  *Character building 

 
All these elements of performing arts give children the tools they need to build  

  
 confidence, improve concentration, and an increased awareness of what they can achieve. 

 
Classes will be taught by Celia Kemp  

 
For more information please contact Celia or pick up an enrolment form at the school office. 

 

Celia Kemp Studio’s of Creative Arts 
email:  celia@planet359.com   

 

Art & Music News 
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EXTEND UPDATE        

 
What’s Been Happening? 
At Extend we love to kick start our week off with a cooking activity! This week we made delicious 
banana muffins which made William H say “I never want to eat plain muffins again!” On Tuesday’s 
we have started our new ‘Dreamtime Program’, where we learn about our Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander history through dreamtime stories and Indigenous games, developing children's sense 
of agency and the empowering knowledge of our Indigenous culture. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last weekend our guinea pigs slept over at Lila's house! 

The Extend Superstar is… 

Saffron L from Grade 1/2J, for going above and beyond to help out our friends at Extend. Whether it 
be comforting a peer through hard times, or voluntarily showing our new friends around. We all 
really appreciate your help! Thank you. 
 

Coming up next week: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Around the 

World: Mexico! 

Cooking: 

Veggie Tacos 

Dream Time 

Program 

& Indigenous 

Game - Wana 

Science: 

Erupting 

Volcano 

& Ball Sports 

Art: DIY 

Sombrero Hats 

& Playground 

Life size word 

search 

& Group 

Games 

 

From Jayde & the children.               Enrol and book now: extend.com.au 
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